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June 1, 2022 
 

 
 
Dear : 
  
Re: You are entitled to the information you requested - 2022-00662-HEA 
  
The Department of Health and Wellness received your application for access to 
information under the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act (the Act) on 
May 2, 2022. In your application, you requested a copy of the following records: 
 

1) Number of COVID-19 cases by vaccination status: unvaccinated, partially 
vaccinated, fully vaccinated (2 doses), fully vaccinated (3 doses), separated by 
weeks ending on Thursday, starting with 2021-12-17 to 2021-12-23 
 
2) Number of COVID-19 hospitalizations by vaccination status: unvaccinated, 
partially vaccinated, fully vaccinated (2 doses), fully vaccinated (3 doses), 
separated by weeks ending on Thursday, starting with 2021-12-17 to 2021-12-23 
 
3) Number of COVID-19 deaths by vaccination status: unvaccinated, partially 
vaccinated, fully vaccinated (2 doses), fully vaccinated (3 doses), separated by 
weeks ending on Thursday, starting with 2021-12-17 to 2021-12-23 (Date Range 
for Record Search: From 12/16/2021 To 04/27/2022) 

 
Responsive records have been located and are attached.  
 
These counts represent the total number of events that occur in a defined period in 
each vaccine group. These counts cannot be used to imply a causal relationship 
between the vaccine and the event. Additionally, these counts cannot be used to make 
comparison between groups as it does not take into consideration the population at risk 
in each vaccine group at the specific period.  
 
You have the right to ask for a review of this decision by the Information Access and 
Privacy Commissioner (formerly the Review Officer). You have 60 days from the date of 
this letter to exercise this right. If you wish to ask for a review, you may do so on Form 
7, a copy of which is attached. Send the completed form to the Information Access and 
Privacy Commissioner, P.O. Box 181, Halifax, Nova Scotia B3J 2M4. 
 
Please be advised that a de-identified copy of this disclosure letter and the attached 
response to your FOIPOP application will be made public after 14 days. The package 
will be posted online at https://openinformation.novascotia.ca/. The letter will not include 
your name, address or any other personal information that you have supplied while 
making your application under FOIPOP. 
  

 
 

Intended for Public Use



Please contact Tim Gregory at 902-223-4957 or by e-mail at 
timothy.gregory@novascotia.ca, if you need further assistance regarding this 
application.  
 
Sincerely,  

 
Kathleen Trott 
Associate Deputy Minister  
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